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The purpose of the project is to welcome a volunteer in our association in order to promote European mobility. This experience will allow the volunteer to develop formal and non-formal skills, to share his/her culture and his/her ideas and wishes. 
Various reasons have led to set up this project: the activities of our structure that aims at promoting European mobility among young people, and also our geographical situation in France that is very interesting (we are at the core of the European Union and very close to Luxembourg, Germany and Belgium). Despite this opportunity, many youngsters that we are in contact with do not take the chance to experience mobility abroad. 
The fact that the volunteer will come from another country in Europe is an occasion to promote the international dimension that concerns directly our activities, as well as the intercultural aspect. Moreover, having a dynamic and young volunteer makes our activities more concrete thanks to his/her record. It will make easier the contact between the different publics that the volunteer will meet along the project; they are always very curious about knowing more about the volunteer, from where he/she comes, why he came to France, etc. Plus, his/her presence may encourage young inhabitants from Lorraine to live the same EVS experience in another country, to cross the barriers, to step out of their comfort zone and to wonder “why not me?”.
The volunteer will have the opportunity to share his/her own experience as an EVS and he/she will be an example of interculturality. He will take part into all our activities which means: presentations of the European Union in schools (primary schools as well as secondary schools), information meetings about Erasmus+, European mobility and volunteering, and other actions such as events, demonstrations about the European Union organized by the town or the region for example.
We want the volunteer to participate in our actions with other European volunteers but also volunteers from our association, members of the Board, young people doing their civic service in our association, etc. This is very important to us because it is the occasion to explore the notion of diversity and interculturality, to have a real exchange of the different practices. The volunteer will have the opportunity to share his/her knowledge with us and vice-versa. We want our future volunteer to get involved into our partners network in order for him/her to discover various backgrounds. It is also a way for the volunteer to meet other people following the same program and therefore not being isolated and benefiting from an international and intercultural environment. 
He will have the support of a tutor, as well as the support of a mentor in order for him/her to feel fully integrated. 

